
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
Sand Bar, Elmwood, WI 

October 20, 2014 
 

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-
Muhlhausen, Ken Majeski, Darren Place, Ron Wilkens, Curt, Cindy & Kyle Sundquist, Ruth and Jeff 
Esanbock 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 
Tina Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Ron 
Wilkens, second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

Town of Isabelle wanted 2 miles access and was on the agenda for the meeting tonight and was 
expected to pass. 

President Larry Johnson reported on the Richardson property there are piles of wood and we can leave 
them to rot down, and there are two piles of dirt on the north end we can use to divert water going 
down the trail. 

President Larry Johnson attended the Highway Committee meeting and requested the following roads 
to be opened for ATV/UTV travel: 

• East on Cty Tk N to Hwy 63 from 610th Street 
• 2 miles on Cty Tk HH east from Cty Tk CC to Nugget Lake Park 
• 1 mile from Ct Tk X north on Cty Tk S to 70th Street 
• 1 mile on Cty Tk BB south from 570th Avenue to State Tk Hwy 72 
• ½ mile on Cty Tk CC north from 370th Avenue to 390th Avenue 

Discussion took place regarding opening these roads. 

New Business: 

President Larry Johnson announced in Elmwood access to the gas station is not available due to sewer 
construction. 

The Christmas party was discussed. Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert, to have the 
Christmas Party at Clyde’s Bar and Grill and all paid memberships by December 31st will receive a free 
hamburger and fries. Motion passed. 

2015 membership renewals will be sent out in November. Sharolyn Johnson thanked Ron Wilkens for 
getting a business sponsorship from the Sandbar in Elmwood. 



President Larry Johnson announced access to Woodville will be available when roads are signed in Town 
of Eau Galle from April 15th to November 30th. All roads will be open, but this does not include the 
Wildwood Trail. 

Town of Trenton requests for opening Cty K in Hager and Cty VV will not be requested at this time due 
to improper road use. The Town Chairman will be working with the Pierce County Recreation Officer to 
solve these issues. 

The Pierce County ATV Association will probably not be doing security at the Pierce County Fair next 
year as the Pierce County Fair is planning to merge the truck and tractor pull into one night. This is a 
major fundraiser so hopefully we can get more business sponsors. 

Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Ron Wilkens, to purchase $25.00 Gift Certificates for Arneson 
Insurance, Chad Westfield, Jim Schaffner and Mary Ann Richardson as a thank you for use of their 
property for ATV/UTV use. Motion passed. 

Ron Wilkens reported 12 machines participated on a recent ATV ride from Wilson, to Elmwood, Eau 
Galle, Weston and back to Wilson.  

The next meeting will be on November 17th at 6:00 p.m. at the Longbranch in Elmwood.  

Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. Motion 
passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 
Secretary 


